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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  
James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks
Garner Peck 
DRAFT
The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday May 21, 2009 for a regular monthly meeting at the Hart County Administration Building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Lloyd Cowart, Anne Thompson, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, Associate Chief Appraiser, Missy Carter, Secretary and members of the public.

Missy Carter took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 4:00 P.M. and Mrs. Thompson opened with prayer.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the agenda as amended to include a discussion with County Attorney Walter Gordon and remove the conservation use applications. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve the May 7, 2009 minutes as amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Mapping Update
Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve a $50,285 GMASS invoice. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent. 
Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve a $4,698 ITOS invoice. Motion was seconded by Mrs. Thompson. Motion was passed by unanimous consent.

Revaluation Update
The revaluation field work is moving quickly and is still ahead of schedule. 
Chief Appraiser’s Report

Mrs. Duncan expressed concern over the shortage of postage and need for  a copier and printer. At this time the office is $858.78 over budget in postage. Additional funds will be required to send out assessment notices. Mrs. Duncan also notified the Board that Win Gap updates will be available in mid June. 
Mr. Grant discussed a conservation use application with billboards on the property. The determination was made that billboard sites should parceled out and parcel size should be determined based on each individual situation.
Caveat 2009

The Chairman led a discussion of the new changes for 2009. Mrs. Duncan discussed how the county will enforce HB304 by giving reasonable notice. Mrs. Duncan says at this time the staff is contacting property owners by phone and in the future will try to use the county website, Hartwell Sun and possibly the radio station as methods of notification. 

Mr. Gordon discussed with the Board the issues HB233 pose for Hart County’s current revaluation with this Mrs. Duncan indicated the need for a meeting with GMASS and then a work session with the Assessors and the Board of Commissioners. 
The next scheduled meeting of the Board of Assessors will be June 4th at 9:00 A.M following with a work session at 2:00 P.M. 

There being no further business, Mr. Cowart made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by unanimous consent.
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* Attachments are attached to original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 
